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SCHOOL COMMITTEE 
Superintendent Summative Review Workshop 
July 7, 2022 
 

 
 

Present:  Clerk Maureen Moran  
  Nichola Gallagher 

Laura Arboleda  
 Chair Kristian Merenda (arrived at 5:10 p.m.) 
 Vice Chair Kendall O’Halloran (arrived at 5:12 p.m.) 

 
The workshop began at 5:02 p.m. 
 
Chair Merenda outlined that the workshop’s goal was to serve as an overview of the process of 
presenting Superintendent Derek Folan’s summative review to the community. She informed the 
committee that CPS teachers and administrators are evaluated using the same process, so the School 
Committee’s evaluation of Superintendent Folan was aligned with other CPS evaluation tools.  
 
Chair Merenda indicated that the summative review would be both a “backward-looking” document 
because it reviewed Superintendent Folan’s performance during the 2021-2022 school year, as well as 
“forward-looking” as it offered Superintendent Folan the School Committee’s perspective on areas of 
potential focus in the upcoming school year.  
 
Superintendent Folan joined the workshop at 6 p.m. 
 
Chair Merenda informed the committee that Superintendent Folan would share the summative review 
and supporting documents, including “Indicative Guidance for 2022-2023 Planning,” at the July Cabinet 
retreat. She also said that TLA, a strategic planning group, would be working with Superintendent Folan 
and central office staff to develop a five-year strategic plan. 
 
The workshop ended at 6:03 p.m. 


